
Incumbent Board members paid out 
“golden parachutes” with YOUR TAX 
DOLLARS! Here’s the TRUTH they 
want you to forget...

! April 2006: Incumbents Houser and Taylor get on Board.

! May 2006: Board hires Dr. Donahue as Assistant Superintendent with NEW contract 
effective on 7/1/06.

! January 2007: Board opens Superintendent Dr. McMahon’s contract AGAIN to 
change terms. Houser says in Asbury Park Press (1/26/07) that ANOTHER new 
contract is a, “step in the right direction.” Barnegat resident says the new contract is, 
“more smoke and mirrors.”

! April 2008: Incumbent Adorno gets on Board.

! July 2008: Administrators begin to resign.

! December 2008: Superintendent resigns and Assistant Superintendent notifies Board 
he will retire.

! December 2008: Board President Robert Houser BRAGS that HE somehow saved 
money by paying the Superintendent’s $117,000 parachute and Assistant 
Superintendent’s $54,000 parachute. (Board minutes, 12/9/08, page 13, at 
BarnegatSchools.com.)

! March 2009: Houser, Taylor, and Adorno claim in campaign flyers and ads they had 
nothing to do with these buyouts or contracts. Come on! Do they really think we’re 
all that stupid!

Don’t be fooled by incumbents Houser, Taylor, and Adorno. They will try to say 
they didn’t make these payoffs, BUT the PROOF is ON RECORD!

Their credibility is so bad that the Asbury Park Press WARNED Barnegat on 4/26/06 
that, “The three board members’ ethics are in doubt. Voters should closely 
watch their actions on the board and keep their last-minute tactics in mind 
when they’re up for re-election.”

Incumbents Houser, Taylor, and Adorno had their chance and now everyone knows 
that we CANNOT afford another three years of their fiscal irresponsibility!
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